Professional Association Executive Board
March 23, 2017 Meeting Minutes 
Present: Norma Chrisman, Patti Antanavige, Alison Doughtie, Christine Van Namee, Michael Henningsen, Justin Rahn, Justin Wilcox, Gail Warchol, Aaron Fried, Melissa Bartlett, Kelly McNamara
Absent/Excused: Dawson McDermott, Jim Roberts 
	Item 
	Discussion 
	Action/Decision 

	Call to Order and Approve Agenda
	Meeting was called to order by President Norma Chrisman at 3:04pm
	

	Electronic Voting since last meeting
	None
	

	Approve of Minutes
	 Changes/Corrections to February 23, 2017 Minutes:
Labor Council IS looking for volunteers
Motion to accept the minutes as amended: Justin W
2nd to accept: Justin R
	Approved

	President:

	Higher Ed Lobby Day (March 2, 2017): Met with Pete. Lawrence, Anthony Brindisi staff member, Joe Griffo staff member, Brian Miller, and staff for Bill McGee. Excelsior Scholarship discussions and feedback. NYSUT fighting for $150/FTE., Community College Presidents asking for hold harmless within State Budget. 
Day of Giving Foundation Meeting (March 7, 2017): MVCC Foundation looking to do a “Day of Giving” to entice people to donate to the MVCC Foundation. This will take place in November, probably on “Giving Tuesday”, the Tuesday after Thanksgiving. The PA was asked to help promote this event within its members. 
Meeting with President VanWagoner (March 20, 2017): Discussion was had about negations and making sure that everyone present would hopefully be able to come to an agreement for the PA contract. 

Board of Trustee Meeting (March 20, 2017): 10 PA members were present in solidarity with the PA. 
PA Roundtable with College (March 21, 2017): Discussions about retirement incentives and the possibility of changing wording within the contract from “faculty returning one week prior to the start of a semester” to” returning 5 business days”. Also discussions were had about Continuing/Career Appointments & Promotions, as well as changing “Good Friday” to floating religious holiday. 
HR meeting with Kim Evans-Dame, Ray Bara & Jim Henck (March 21, 2017) : Meeting to discuss the rewording of the retrenchment language. However, this topic that the college wanted to discuss was not appropriate  with the group that was present. 

	

	Correspondence:
	Ted Moore Run/Walk Donation Request (February 24th, 2017): 20th Annual walk/run. In the past, the PA donated $500 towards the run/walk. A motion to donate $500 was made by Aaron Fried and 2nd by Kelly McNamara. 
NYSUT-LAP Acceptance Letter (February 24, 2017)- Conference call next Tuesday with NYSUT  to discuss more about the grant. There will be a meeting for LAP grant recipients July 10-14 at the Gideon Putnam Hotel & Spa in Saratoga 
United Way-Utica College Hockey night thank-you (February 27, 2017): 
PA Scholarship Recipient Monica Jackson sent a thank-you card for being chosen to receive the PA scholarship. 
Rescue Mission-Easter Donation request 
	Approved

	Committee Reports
	
	

	Treasurer Report
	Received a non-deliverable notification from NYSUT for a PA member

230 active members. 3 additions, 19 agency fee members. If you have any contacts with the 19 agency fee members, please reach out to them. 

Financial Statement/Reconciliation was passed out to the Executive Board. 
	Norma will follow-up with member for correct address. 

	Benefits Fund
	In the process of setting up Social Security workshop within the next month. 
Justin Wilcox has received from feedback from PA members about the fact that we no longer have the reimbursement through the Preferred Group. 
	

	Community Outreach
	We raised $395 for the Great American Heart Run/Walk! 
We are still need 3 more bowlers for April 7t for the House of Good Shepard bowling event. 
We are looking for someone to assist with the April 25th showing of “Too Big to Fail” movie as Bill Perrotti is unable to attend. Please let Gail know if you know someone who might be interested. 

	

	Education and Training
	A institute workshop for Non-Teaching Professionals on promotions was submitted for review. There was also a session submitted for Faculty promotions as well, however, it was shared that Elin Cormican submitted one as well. Perhaps the committee can reach out to Elin and conduct the workshop jointly.  
	

	Grievance
	Currently, there are 2 dates on the calendar for next week for continued arbitrations. We will be submitting 2 grievances next week as well. 

	

	Internal Communications

	 Jim Roberts plans to meet with committee to develop a member mobilization plan. Once this plan is created, the group plans to meet with the negations team to discuss how this plan can assist them and rally support. 
	

	 Member Services
	No Report
	

	Negotiations
	NYSUT Legal issued their opinion that the college’s view on the Fair Labor Standards Law is wrong. The College is now going to seek an outside, independent opinion on the FSLA and what it means. A  Mediator will be meeting with PA and College. However, there will be no movement until the college receives the sought after opinion of FSLA. The next date set for the mediator is  May 19th. 
	

	Political Outreach
	Justin attended the last Oneida County Board of Legislation meeting. It was announced that the  AMVA contact was approved; a 2-yr contact that provides a raise to AMVA members each year 
	

	Research and Records
	Continuing research on Article IV. 
	

	New Members
	No Report 
	

	Old Business
	None
	

	New Business
	The St. Patrick’s Day Parade was rescheduled for March 25th due to weather. The CNY Labor Council will still be doing their float and looking for volunteers. 

Saranac Thursday is once again looking for groups to volunteer to pour Beer. President Chrisman asked if the board would be willing to volunteer again this year. The board agreed to volunteer once again. President Chrisman will take care of filling out the volunteer form.. 

Carla Z. departure leaves an opening on the grievance committee and community outreach committee. We will need to fill her spot. Any suggestions please contact President Chrisman.

	President Chrisman will submit volunteer form


	Next Meeting
	The next meeting will be held on Thursday, April 27, 2017 in AB 261 at 3:00pm
	

	Adjourn
	Motion to adjourn made by Aaron Fried. 
Meeting was adjourned at by President Chrisman at 4:08pm. 

	



